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1. Purpose of report: 
 
1.1 To decide whether to appropriate land on a temporary basis surrounding the old swimming pool to 

facilitate demolition of the building. 
 
 
2. Background: 

 
2.1 The Cabinet at its meeting on the 5th September 2007 agreed to commence the land appropriation 

process. 
 
2.2 Public Notices of the Councils intention to consider appropriation was placed in the Salisbury Journal 

for two consecutive weeks on the 4th & 11th October 2007 and a page has been placed on the 
Council’s website since the 13th September 2007. The closing date for written representations was the 
26th October 2007. 

 
3. Responses: 
 
3.1 A total of 4 responses have been received and the reasons for their objections can be summarised as 

follows:- 
 

• 2 letters objecting to the loss of the building as a leisure facility. 
• 1 e-mail objecting strongly to the proposed development. 
• 1 letter objecting to the appropriation process but not the demolition of the building. 

 
All the responses are attached in the appendix. 
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3.2 Officer comments are as follows:- 
 

• Loss of Leisure Facility, the building has deteriorated to such an extent that even the most basic 
repair and refurbishment is estimated to cost in excess of £250k.  

• The objector may have misunderstood the temporary nature of the proposed appropriation and 
assumes that built development will follow on the whole of the area under consideration, clearly 
this is not the case. 

• Appropriation process, the objector questions the need to appropriate and asks if other measures 
can be taken to secure a safe working space around the building in which the demolition 
contractor can operate. Counsel has advised that although appropriation is a cautious approach it 
is the safest route to exclude temporarily public access from that part of the land shown on the 
plan.  

 
4. Options: 
 

4.1 After due consideration of the issues raised by the respondents and Cabinet being satisfied that 
all those issues have been properly dealt with it can: 

 
• Decline to appropriate the land 
• Appropriate the land 

 
5. Recommendations: 

 
Cabinet is recommended to approve the appropriation of the land shown on the plan on a temporary 
basis to facilitate the demolition of the old swimming building and landscaping works. On completion of 
those works, to appropriate the land back to its current purpose.  
 

6. Background Papers: 
 
None 

 
7. Implications: 

 
• Key decision: No 
• Financial: none arising from this report 
• Legal: the Council may appropriate land from one statutory purpose to another under section 122 

Local Government Act 1972 as amended provided the statutory procedure is followed. 
• Human Rights: none at this stage 
• Personnel: none other than staff time 
• ICT: none 
• Community Safety: if approved, the contract for the demolition can commence  
• Environmental: removal of the building will improve the quality of the local environment 
• Council’s Core Values: Consultation 
• Wards affected: St. Edmunds & Milford 
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